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Notes and Comments
2013 S. Paul Teamer Awards
At the Annual Members Meeting in January, two new names were added to the list of recipients of the S. Paul 
Teamer Award, recognizing especially significant contributions to the Society. The 2013 recipients were Mike 
Bertram and Bob Goshorn. Though he has moved out of our geographical area, Mike is still closely involved and 
continues to make valuable and very much appreciated contributions. Bob passed away in November 1995 but his 
long and outstanding service is well remembered. It is worth noting that last year’s recipient Herb Fry wrote the 
“In Memoriam: Robert Musselwhite Goshorn” tribute that appeared (without author attribution) in Volume 34 
Number 1 of the History Quarterly after he succeeded Bob as editor.

Dinner event at General Warren Inne
The historic General Warren Inne will be hosting a very special evening tour and a brief history presentation, 
followed by a delicious five course food and wine pairing dinner on Tuesday 21 May 2013. It is interesting to note 
that the original Tredyffrin Easttown History Club occasionally held meetings at the various historic Inns in the 
area, as noted in this quote from an article about the history of the Club found in the October 1965 issue of the 
History Quarterly (Volume 13 Number 4, page 80):

On March 7, 1939 the first annual Banquet was held at the Windmill Tea Room (the General Jackson 
Inn) at Paoli. Originally the Club had these affairs at some historic inn. To date the following Inns 
have played host: The King of Prussia (once), Ye Old Bull Tavern (three times), General Warren 
(twice), Wayside Inn (General Jackson) (Five times).

Today, the General Warren Inne is the only one from that list still in continuous operation, and the Society is 
pleased to be able to gather there once again for this unique event. For more information visit the Society’s website 
(www.tehistory.org) or call the Inne at 610-296-3637.

18th Century Tredyffrin website
Mike Bertram has developed a dedicated area within the Society’s website that focuses on 18th Century Tredyffrin 
and is filled with a substantial trove of fascinating historical material including interactive maps, deed and census 
records, and many other valuable historical assets. This cornucopia of information will interest the casual viewer 
while also providing important resources for the dedicated researcher. 


